

## Respect for all. Learners for life.

### Newsletter 15

## 15th January 2021



Green Lane, Liverpool, L13 7DT 0151 228 4069
Support@listerdrive-inf.liverpool.sch.uk <a href="https://www.listerinfants.org.uk">https://www.listerinfants.org.uk</a>
@ListerInfants (Main Twitter Account)



#### **Contact Details**

In the interest of your child's safety and well being we need:

- a named adult that can be contacted at all times
- at least 3 up to date telephone numbers
- a call if your child is absent from school

If there is no contact a home visit will be carried out.



Free You can apply for free school meals via this link

Are you entitled? https://liverpool.gov.uk/benefits/free-school-meals/application-form/

#### Parentapp

The Parent app provides up to date important information. If you would like an invite to download the app please call the office on 0151 228 4069



#### **OUT OF HOURS MESSAGING SERVICE**

To ensure the safety of our community we ask that if your child receives a positive COVID-19 test result in the evening or at the weekend please text the out of hours messaging service for the school on **07871782263**. A member of the school team will then contact you for further information. Thank you



# Our Learning Mentor Miss Clarke is available to talk privately about any concerns. Ring the office on 0151 228 4069

## Dear Parent/Carer,

I hope this letter finds you and your families well and you are all managing to cope with the new restrictions we are now facing.

#### **Remote Learning**

Remote learning for every year group is available on Seesaw. Teachers are working hard to make the lessons as supportive as possible and hopefully the video presentations are helping to keep the children engaged. We are all on a very steep learning curve and we are constantly striving to make the learning the best it possibly can be.

Please remember there is no expectation for any of the work to be completed within a given timescale. We completely understand that everyone's circumstances are different. You can complete the work at any time and the teacher will pick it up the next time she is at the computer. For any family that is unable to access the internet or access the remote learning please let us know so we can support you. I have managed to obtain a limited number of sim cards from Vodafone which will increase your data allowance so you can access our remote learning. Just call the school on 0151 228 4069. We are here to help.

#### **Skipping Challenge**

Liverpool Sports Partnership has launched a weekly skipping challenge and teachers will post these challenges on Seesaw and Twitter. Miss Haynes has also promised to upload some demonstration videos. I am sure the children will love to do the challenges and improve their skipping skills at the same time. We will look forward to seeing their pictures and videos.

## Mr Kelly's Work out to Help Out

Mr Kelly who is one of our junior school teachers has set a live workout challenge to raise funds for the St Andrew's Foodbank. The challenge is a 30 minute workout which will be streamed live on Friday 5th February via Zoom. The workout is suitable for children in reception through to year 6. As well as raising much needed funds to support individuals and families across North Liverpool, Mr Kelly hopes the event will bring our community together for a common cause and will get the children active and feeling positive. I will send more details out as soon as I have them.

Thank you to everyone for the support and kindness you have shown to us in the last fortnight. Thank you also for the comments and messages you have sent to teachers on Seesaw, I want you to know they are really appreciated. We all feel very lucky to work in such a wonderful school community.

Don't forget please contact us if we can support or help in any way possible.

Although this is a difficult time, the roll-out of the vaccine gives us all hope that an end is in sight.

## Have a lovely weekend everyone.

#### **Mrs Davies**

